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Greenfield Township Supervisors’ Meeting – September 6th,2022 Meeting Minutes 

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenfield Township Supervisors was called to order at 
8:03 pm with the pledge of Allegiance. 

The roll call was Supervisor Slebodnik present, Supervisor Totsky present, Supervisor 
Mancuso present, Attorney Casper present, Secretary Brewer present. A Supervisor’s 
quorum was present, so the meeting was able to proceed. 

There were no corrections to the minutes of the August 2nd meeting by the Supervisors, so 
the minutes stood approved as distributed. 

The Township departments read or stated verbally their reports as available. During the 
Supervisors’ report Supervisor Mancuso moved to approve the minimum municipal 
obligation for the 2023 non-uniform pension plan at $3000 per year. Supervisor Totsky 
seconded that motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present 
voting yes.   

Howard Evans, the Zoning Hearing Board Chairman, gave a update on the proposed Solar 
Farm in Greenfield Township and he expressed a concern about mail being delivered to the 
Zoning Board in a timely manner. John Marino gave a presentation about the construction 
of an Animal Therapy Mental Health Center in Greenfield Township. At John Marino’s 
request Supervisor Mancuso moved to approve Bianca’s Forget Me Not Canine Haven to 
seek from the state $1.35 million for the project. Supervisor Slebodnik seconded that 
motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. Bob 
Warren commented on the Ordinance that prohibits RV’s as a permanent residence and 
also regarding notices he received for violating the Ordinance. Shirley Iyoob commented on 
information she heard about a roundabout at Finch Hill corners. Chris Kelley from the Times 
Tribune informed the public about information he has regarding the roundabout and other 
possible option for the four corners.  

Supervisor Totsky moved to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Mancuso seconded that 
motion. The motion passed with a voice vote with all Supervisors present voting yes. The 
meeting was adjourned at 8:39pm. 

 


